
October 18, 2019 

Shibuya Ikueikai Foundation 

 

Attended the 20th China International Education Annual Meeting 

 

On October 18, Shibuya Ikueikai, the National Interest Center in Beijing, China, will 

host Japan's 20th Annual China International Education Conference this year, which 

will be Japan's first guest country in Asia. 

While there are about 3,000 representatives from around the world at the venue, Mr. 

Shigehiro Komaru is honored for his efforts in education exchange between Japan and 

China and for his achievements in helping school refusal students. Received He also 

spoke at the Japan-China Higher Education Forum held on the day. 

The China International Education Conference is an international educational exchange 

event held annually by the China Association for International Exchange of Education 

since 2000, covering issues at various educational levels from primary and secondary 

education to higher education and vocational education.  There are symposiums and 

study abroad fairs exhibited by universities from various countries. 

 

(Right) President Shigehiro Komaru, 

(left) Liu Limin, President of China Education International Exchange Association 


